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AGENDA 

FACULTY SENATE COMMITTEE ON UNIVERSITY PLANNING 

Thursday, September 4, 2014 

Student Union room 204 at 3:30 pm 

 

Committee: Barbara Anderson (chair), Jason Brody, Brad Burenheide, Lynn Carlin (Liaison for Provost 

Office), Joel DeRouchey, John Devore, Diana Farmer, Gloria Holcombe, Reagan Kays, Julia Keen, 

Heather Reed, Drew Smith, Mark Weiss, and Spencer Wood 

 

1. Call to order – Welcome new members 

 

2. Approval of May 15, 2014 minutes (1 minute) 

 

3. Old Business 

 A. Funding proposal for City/University Fund Committee (30 minutes) 

 These were the things we recommended last year: 

a) Support for a comprehensive approach to pedestrian safety, including crosswalks and 

management of vehicular traffic, for Denison Avenue between College Heights and Claflin 

Road and Kimball Avenue between Denison Avenue and College Avenue. 

b) Support for advancement in the effort to manage rainwater on campus, particularly focused 

on the Campus Creek Basin. See the Stormwater System component of the 

2025 Kansas State University Master Plan Update at this URL: http://www.k-

state.edu/planning/master_plans/2025_plan/Stormwater%20Master%20Plan%20-

%20Report.pdf 

c) Support for installation of permeable pavement for the City Park parking lot at North 

Manhattan and Fremont Street. 

d) Support for campus tree maintenance including planting new trees. 

e) Support for hiring appropriately qualified professionals to conduct thorough studies and 

make recommendations for treatment that meets the professional standards of care for 

historical buildings for the historic Marlatt Barn located south of the Tointon 

Family Stadium. 

 See the attached minutes of the April meeting of the City/University Fund Committee 

for the list of projects recommended.  You can go to this website to see all of the 

minutes of meetings of the committee:  

http://www.cityofmhk.com/Archive.aspx?AMID=64  

 

4. New Business (30 minutes) 

A. North Campus Corridor Master Plan Project update. 

B. Capital Improvements Request Process update. 

C. Agenda items for coming year. 

 

5.  Other Issues 

 

6.  Adjournment 

 

Next meeting: Thursday, October 2, 2014; 3:30 pm; Union room 204 

Action item: Discuss SGA’s proposed Lifeline 911 (Medical Amnesty) Policy.  See this website by 

Students for Sensible Drug Policy for general information about policies such as the one they are 

proposing http://ssdp.org/campaigns/call-911-good-samaritan-policies/ 

http://www.k-state.edu/planning/master_plans/2025_plan/Stormwater%20Master%20Plan%20-%20Report.pdf
http://www.k-state.edu/planning/master_plans/2025_plan/Stormwater%20Master%20Plan%20-%20Report.pdf
http://www.k-state.edu/planning/master_plans/2025_plan/Stormwater%20Master%20Plan%20-%20Report.pdf
http://www.cityofmhk.com/Archive.aspx?AMID=64
http://ssdp.org/campaigns/call-911-good-samaritan-policies/
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City/University Special Projects Fund Committee 
Minutes of Meeting 

April 30, 2014 

Members Present: Chair Jeff Koenig, Bob Strawn, Jim Sherow, Dolly Gudder, and Megan Walden 
Members Absent: Adam Bonewitz, Eileen Meyer, Michael Silva, and Matt Brill 
Kansas State University: Cindy Bontrager and Mark Taussig 
City Administration: Ron Fehr 
Other: Will Clark, KSU History Student; Bryan Richardson, Manhattan Mercury Reporter 

Chair Koenig called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m. 

Introductions were made. 

Fehr reported that orientation of new members was completed just before the meeting.  

The minutes from the March 27, 2013, meeting were reviewed. Gudder moved approval (second by 
Walden). The motion was unanimously approved 5-0. 

Strawn nominated Gudder for Vice Chair. The motion was unanimously approved 5-0. 

Bontrager provided the Committee with information about the process and details about last year’s 
projects (2013) and current projects (2014). As part of the discussion on process, Fehr indicated that 
the City Commission will consider the committee’s 2015 recommendation as soon as can be scheduled 
following a recommendation by the Committee. The Committee discussed current projects and asked 
questions. 

Bontrager presented a history of the fund as well as updates on past and current projects prior to 
beginning the 2015 budget request. The Committee reviewed each project. (see attached PowerPoint) 

Intersection Improvements at 17th St. & Anderson Ave. and Bluemont Ave. & N. Manhattan 
Ave. 

No additional questions were raised about this project since it the third and final year of funding, and 
Fehr and Taussig provided more background information.  Proposed expenditure $107,000. 

Safety Improvements on Denison Ave. between Claflin Rd. and College Heights Rd. 

Denison Avenue, west of the campus is a highly congested pedestrian and vehicle traffic area.  The 
section of Denison Avenue between Claflin Road and College Heights Road is further congested with 
several pedestrian crossings and parking lot intersections.  This request will provide new signalization 
and crosswalks as a part of other improvements in the area to improve safety and reduce traffic 
congestion.  Proposed expenditure $248,000.   

Discussion was held and questions asked and answered about the project. 
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City Park/Aggieville Parking Lot Project 

City/University funds are requested to prepare sixty-two all-weather parking spaces that are safe and 
accessible for Aggieville customers and students, residents, and families using the City Park.  The 
parking is located on the north side of City Park, along North Manhattan Avenue.  Proposed 
expenditure $218,000. 

Triangle Park Improvements 

Triangle Park is a historic park creating a lovely green space between the campus and Aggieville.  In 
addition to the park creating a relaxing recreation place it is often scheduled for community activities.  
This funding will complete the brick paver restoration and upgrade the parks electrical service.  
Proposed expenditure $45,000. 

Campus Tree Replacement 

This funding will be used to plant approximately 25 trees across the K-State campus.  Proposed 
expenditure $10,000. 

At 6:55 pm, Committee Member Walden had to leave and the Committee no longer had a quorum.   

Committee Member Sherow informed the Committee of a concern as the faculty representative that 
some of his colleagues had an issue with how potential projects are reviewed and selected on campus.  
He then spoke to a project concerning the Historical Marlatt House and Barn and a proposal that some 
of his history class had been working on.  Bontrager spoke to the University selection process and 
indicated the project wasn’t selected for this 2015 proposal because she didn’t believe there was 
sufficient cost and budget information available.  The Committee heard from Will Clark, who was a 
student researcher on the project. 

Koenig and Fehr discussed charge of the Committee doesn’t provide for the Committee to have any 
official part of how the University selects its projects from within the University. 

While Sherow acknowledged that the committee and city do not play a role in the university 
recommendations, understanding the process by which the recommendations are made is important as 
it determines what the committee is to consider for recommendation.  The committee should know if 
the university recommendations have wide-spread support on campus. 
 
Gudder questioned whether the paved parking in City Park was necessary as she remembered when it 
didn’t exist and was grass and more green space.   

Strawn indicated the recent “North Campus Corridor Plan” would be far more appropriate for the 
City/University fund expenditures than the City Park Paving Project, which should be left to Parks and 
Recreation funding.  He also questioned the Campus Tree Replacement. 

Discussion was held on whether there could be substitute projects or if some of these projects were not 
supported whether the funds could be carried forward. 
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Fehr indicated he would have a representative from the Park and Recreation Department at the next 
meeting to provide more information on the City Park parking.  Bontrager and Fehr indicated they 
would look to see if there could be any alternative projects that were ready to consider as alternatives. 

Fehr indicated he would try to convene the next meeting within two weeks. 

There being no other action, the meeting was adjourned at 7:39 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ron Fehr 
City Manager 
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